From: Malika Hainer 
Sent: Wednesday, April 25, 2018 4:24 PM
To: Steve Berlin
Cc: Adam Rod; Alejandro Leon; Maria Campanella
Subject: Follow up- APA National Planning Conference attendance (April 19-24)

Dear Mr. Berlin,

As requested, I am following up with this email as I have returned back from my travels to New Orleans for the American Planning Association’s (APA) National Planning Conference and Pre-Conference Leadership Meetings (April 19-24). OBM had only approved April 21-24 as City Business Travel, as those were the days of the Conference. However, I was required to attend the Pre-Conference Leadership & Business Meetings on April 19th and 20th in my capacity on APA’s Leadership team. So, I took those two days as excused un-paid time. The total cost of travel (airfare and ground transportation), lodging and meals for April 19-24 amounted to $2,446.78 and were paid by me up front. This amount will be reimbursed by APA, as is standard practice for the Leadership Team attending these meetings/conference. The reimbursement will be in the form of a check made out to the City of Chicago in the amount of $2,446.78. The City will then reimburse me with a check for the same amount.

It was my pleasure to represent the City of Chicago and the Department of Aviation at this important conference of planners from all over the country. Thank you so much for your time reviewing this case. If you have any further questions, please feel free to reach out to me.

Sincerely,

Malika Hainer, AICP, LEED AP ND
Coordinating Planner
Design and Construction
Chicago Department of Aviation
